
 

Senate Growth and Development Committee 2015/2016 
Meeting Minutes 4/29/16 

10:00-11:15 am 

Senate Conference Room, Hall Dorm 

 
Present – Larry Renfro (Chair), Joseph Crivello, Andrew Moiseff, Maria Gordina, Michael 

Accorsi, Lyle Scruggs, Dave Benson, Greg Bouquot, Faquir Jain, Karl Guillard. 

Missing – Suzanne Wilson, Alec Calva, Kristen Schwab, Kathy Hendrickson, Tracie Borden, 

Robert Bird, Larry Silbart 

 

Guests – Beverly Wood, Director of PAES and Chief Architect and University Master Planner 

Laura Cruickshank 

 
 

1. We accepted minutes of the last meeting and approved the amendment for Senate 

membership, and the draft annual report. 

2. The remainder of the meeting was devoted to discussion of the University Master 

Plan with Laura Cruickshank and Beverly Wood.  The Committee was provided 

with a copy of the Master Plan and the most recent updates.  Architect Cruickshank  

discussed the factors driving growth, and pointed out that the assumptions at the 

start of planning had changed.  The State political arena has changed as has the 

master plan as a consequence of lower than expected operating budgets.  She now 

assumes that undergraduate students under Next Gen will increase only 2,000 to 

2,500 students instead of 5,000.  Because the plan was phased, these changes can be 

correlated with national metrics. 

3. Architect Cruickshank noted capital deferments were necessary as a consequence of 

state budget challenges.  At the request of the State legislature Bonding Sub-

Committee, the University agreed to defer $26 million of bonding – hence the hold 

on the Gampel roof and ceiling dome, the fats, oils, and grease project to reduce its 

movement into the sewer system (50% of the system has been changed), slowing first 

phase of Gant and fine arts production facility.  Leadership decided it was not 

possible to halt ongoing building construction.  Apparently, the Science/Engineering 

Building is now considered part of NextGen bonding.  It is unclear what will happen 

at Gant.  Leadership hopes the slowdown will not be more than a year.  Dr. Renfro 

noted that the Torrey building may become unsafe over the next 8-10 years.  There 

have already been steam pipe ruptures and electrical and gas fires. 

4. Torrey was discussed and what will be done will only be band-aides for emergency 

fixes. 

5. A Final Draft “Review of Space Needs Assessment” was presented to the Committee 

(attached).  There is a current shortfall in STEM space need of 360,000 sq. ft.  34,000 

new sq. ft. are needed to properly offer beginning STEM undergraduate courses.  It 

is important to note that these are current needs, and plans indicate that the need 



cannot be met for 3-10 years.  With the recent delay in Gant renovation, we must 

assume that there will be further State budget cuts and further delays caused by the 

next biennial budget.  

6. Meeting adjourned at 11:15 
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